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Alumni Welcome Autumn During Fifth Annual Pumpkin Spectacular
By Holly Scholz
Editor

Sporting their festive pur-
ple T-shirts, Ford Scholar 
Alumni appropriately met 
in front of a giant purple 
Minion made of hay during 
the fifth annual alumni fall 
get-together and pumpkin 
spectacular at Bauman’s 
Farm and Garden in 
Gervais, Ore., on Saturday, 
Sept. 26.

“It was such a beauti-
ful day! The weather was 
about 80 degrees and 
sunny,” exclaimed FSAA 
Board Member Emilie 
Jensen. “We ate doughnuts 
and had fun picking out 
pumpkins from the patch. 
A few of us also checked 
out the hay maze.”

Jensen’s younger 
brothers and sisters came 
to the Bauman’s Farm 
and Garden Fall Harvest 
Festival, and fellow board 
member Danielle Currey 
brought her family as well.

“My children ran around with 
their wrist bracelets and fed goats, got 
lost in the dark maze several times, 
and enjoyed the music in the food 
court while eating their lunch,” said 
Currey, who planned the FSAA get-
together. “My husband and I enjoyed 

the farm store and sampled several 
different varieties of apples and pears.”

Board members offered the new 
FSAA purple T-shirts for a $25 donation 
and Ford Scholar planners for a $15 
donation. Proceeds benefit the FSAA.

Currey helped staff the FSAA 

table in the Food Court 
and said conversations 
at the table included net-
working opportunities 
between alumni as well as 
encouraging alumni to get 
involved, join the board 
and attend the summer 
get-together at the coast 
next year. “We also spoke 
with a group of students 
regarding the scholarship 
who are potential future 
scholars,” she said.

The annual autumn 
alumni social gathering 
is a fun event for Ford 
Scholar Alumni and their 
families to get together 
and enjoy the festivities 
of fall, said FSAA Vice 
President Kirsten Yamada. 
While hunting for pump-
kins and eating apple 
cider donuts, it is also an 
opportunity for alumni to 
network with each other 
and share connections and 
resources.

“I enjoy listening to all 
the amazing things Ford 

Alumni are doing and accomplishing 
in their communities,” Yamada said. 
“I always walk away with a new con-
nection or organization to look into 
and that’s what bringing Ford Alumni 
together is all about!”

New Book Details the Life and Prosperity of 
Kenneth Ford
Author R.J. Guyer released a new book chronicling the life and entrepreneurship of Kenneth 
Ford.  Arcadia Publishing released “Southern Oregon Timber: The Kenneth Ford Family 
Legacy” in August.

The story relates how forestry defined the culture of southern Oregon. Kenneth and 
Hallie Ford rose from humble beginnings with a single sawmill during the Great Depression 
and helped transform the state’s timber industry. They founded one of the largest privately 
owned wood-products companies in the country, bringing the title “Timber Capital of the 
Nation” to Roseburg, Ore.

Their legacy remains today through The Ford Family Foundation, dedicated to creating 
and supporting successful citizens and vital rural communities. Guyer explores the evolution 
of logging and the challenges faced by the hearty men and women who plied this trade.

Guyer is the author of “Douglas County Chronicles” and a columnist for the News-Review 
newspaper in Roseburg. He is passionate about history and is a member of the Douglas 
County Museum. He holds a bachelor’s degree from Emporia State University in Kansas.

The 160-page softcover book features numerous photos from the family scrapbook and quotes from those who have  
benefited from the Ford’s vision and generosity. “Southern Oregon Timber: The Kenneth Ford Family Legacy” is sold at Barnes 
& Noble and Amazon and is also available for iBooks and Kindle.

FSAA Board Members and alumni met for a group photo in front of the purple 
Minion during the Bauman’s Farm and Garden Fall Harvest Festival on 
Saturday, Sept. 26 in Gervais, Ore. From left to right:  Emilie Jensen (2009), 
Alexandra Kihn-Stang (2008), Marshall Curry (2009), Toni Kelich (2002), 
Kirsten Yamada (2005), Mandy Elder (2009), Danielle Currey (1999) and 
Tess Anawalt (2004).



page 4	 Alumni News   Fall 2015

Eugene Event
Holly Scholz from the Class of 1998 invited local alumni 
and Ford Scholars to join her at the OSU Extension 
Master Gardeners Plant Sale in Eugene on Saturday, April 
18. Class of 1997 alumna Diana Barkelew readily agreed 
to help out, saying she loved gardening. Alumna and 
Ford Scholarship Office Administrative Associate Shauna 
Harper from the Class of 2007 joined them on a beautiful 
sunny morning.

Current University of Oregon Ford Scholars Robin Hill 
and Kadyn Nguyen also volunteered. Hill, an art major, 
happily painted kids’ faces in the Kids’ Zone while Nguyen 
and the others worked tallying sales and running the 
holding area during the busiest time of the plant sale.

When the sale slowed down in the early afternoon, 
the volunteers took their turn browsing the array of 
healthy starter plants for their own gardens.

Salem Event
Not only did Curry coordinate the entire FSAA involvement 
in Earth Day events, he lined up some Ford volunteers to 
help out at the Marion-Polk Food Share on Friday, April 17 
in Salem.

“We set up tables, made gift baskets, put together floral 
arrangements, even helped bake cookies!” Curry said. He 
and five Ford volunteers also helped the garden program 
staff prepare for a youth educator workshop in the ware-
house of the Food Share’s distribution center.

“I can’t thank the Scholars, alumni and community 
members that accepted my invite enough,” Curry said.

Ford Scholar Alumni Marshall Curry, John Cheney and Nelya 
Drofyak helped set up a Youth Garden Educator Workshop at Marion-
Polk Food Share in Salem as part of Earth Day festivities on April 17.

Alumni Serve Their Communities During Earth Day Events
By Holly Scholz
Editor

Many ambitious alumni put the Ford 
Scholar Alumni Association Vision 
Statement, “Connect where you are; 
lead where you live,” into action dur-
ing various Earth Day community 
service events throughout the state in 
April.

FSAA Board Member Marshall 
Curry spearheaded a second state-
wide FSAA volunteer effort. After 
finding success in arranging for alumni 
to coordinate volunteer opportunities 
in their communities during the Martin 
Luther King, Jr. Day of Service in  
mid-January, Curry copied the model  

 
 
 
for Earth Day.

Several alumni volunteered 
to engage other alumni and Ford 
Scholars in their communities and find 
an event that needed Earth Day volun-
teers.

Curry’s MLK Day of Service and 
Earth Day volunteer efforts seem to 
have made some alumni fulfill the 
FSAA Mission Statement: “To provide 
opportunities for alumni to connect 
and further their leadership and ser-
vice in their communities.” 

Curry said that Ford Scholarship 
Alumni are doing amazing service proj- 

 
 
 
ects all the time, whether as service to 
their communities or for their compa-
nies. He encourages alumni to let the 
FSAA know about events so they can 
help recruit Ford Alumni to assist.

Curry already has plans for next 
year’s MLK and Earth Day service 
projects. “We are hoping to make it 
easier for alumni to be coordinators of 
events, increase our outreach to build 
connections to alumni and Scholars, 
and continue improving our impact 
numbers in our communities,” he said. 
“The more the merrier!”

Class of 1997 alumna Diana Barkelew and University of Oregon Ford 
Scholar Kadyn Nguyen from the Class of 2012 worked in the plant hold-
ing area during a plant sale in Eugene on April 18.

jump to next page“Connect where you are; lead where you live.” - FSAA Vision
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Corvallis Event
Newly elected FSAA Board 
Member Rebecca Fallihee from 
the Class of 2005 invited local 
Ford volunteers to join her in 
assisting with the Sunset Trail 
Run as part of the Beyond Earth 
Day celebration in Corvallis on 
Monday, April 20.

Fallihee; her husband, 
William; and Class of 2007 Ford 
Opportunity Scholar Danielle 
Davis volunteered in the name 
of the FSAA, marking the 5K 
race course, directing runners 
and taking down the course. The 
Oregon State University Student 
Sustainability Initiative orga-
nized the event.

Clackamas Event
FSAA Board Member at Large Danielle Currey from the Class of 1999 gath-
ered four Ford volunteers to help clean up Cascade Heights Public Charter 
School in Clackamas, Ore., on Saturday, April 18. The school does not have 
a budget for regular janitorial services.

Sporting her new purple FSAA T-shirt, Currey joined others on a beauti-
ful spring Saturday to beautify the school inside and out.

“We had a very busy and successful Earth Day school cleaning,” Currey 
said. “Thank you again to all who were there!” She added that it was fun 

to catch up with 
fellow alumni 
Kirsten Yamada, 
Emilie Jensen 
and Van Duong 
while they 
cleaned.

Class of 2009 alumna Van Duong helped weed the flower beds at a 
Clackamas school in honor of Earth Day on April 18.

Meet Us at Salishan Resort July 16, 2016
Save the date for the third annual Ford Scholar Alumni 
Association summer get-together, set for Saturday, July 16, 
2016, at Salishan Resort in Gleneden Beach near Lincoln 
City on the Oregon Coast.

The event coincides with the summer Ford Scholars 
Leadership Conference and brings together alumni and 
current Ford Scholars during a meet and greet gathering.

Look for more details in the spring.

Alumni Serve Their Communities During Earth Day Events
Continued from previous page

William Fallihee, FSAA Board Member Rebecca 
Fallihee and Class of 2007 Ford Opportunity Scholar 
Danielle Davis helped set up a fun run for the Beyond 
Earth Day event in Corvallis on April 20.

Emilie Jensen’s friend Adam, FSAA Vice President 
Kirsten Yamada, FSAA Board Member Danielle 
Currey, newly elected FSAA Board Member 
Emilie Jensen and Van Duong (2006) helped 
clean Cascade Heights Public Charter School in 
Clackamas on April 18.

Year at a Glance
Saturday, Jan. 9, 2016 from 10 a.m. 

to noon – FSAA General Meeting, 
location TBA in the Portland area

January 2016 – MLK Weekend  
of Service

March 2016 – Spring FSAA Elections 

April 12-25, 2016 – Earth Day 
Volunteer Week

Saturday, July 16, 2016 – FSAA  
Get-Together and Meet and  

Greet Scholars at Salishan Resort 

Fall 2016 – FSAA Fall Gathering

Plan to get your purple FSAA T-shirt for a 
$25 donation and a Ford Scholar Planner  

for a $15 donation at these events!
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Class of 1994
Marija (Kovacevic) Hobbs
In August, Marija started full-time employ-
ment as a financial aid coordinator at her 
alma mater, the University of Portland. She 
helps students and their families finance a 
high-quality education by providing access 
to information and resources. Marija is 
thrilled that her Ford Family Foundation 
experience now includes meeting new 
classes of Ford Scholars on campus.

Class of 1995
Joel Thompson
Joel recently celebrated his 15th anni-
versary as a prosecuting attorney. Jon 
Krakauer recently wrote about a particu-
larly high-profile rape case in his latest 
best-selling book: “Missoula: Rape and 
the Justice System in a College Town.” 
Joel continues to prosecute sex crimes 
and homicides for the Montana Attorney 
General.

Class of 1996
Shane Bassett
Shane recently left the Reynolds School 
District in the Portland, Ore., area and 
became principal at Gilbert Heights 
Elementary School in the David Douglas 
School District, also in Portland. Although 
his job duties are multifaceted, his main 
goals are to assist teachers in imple-
menting culturally relevant policies and 
practices, increase family engagement and 
refine instructional strategies in order to 
increase student achievement.

David Velasco
On Nov. 1, David will celebrate his 10th 
year at Artforum Magazine, where he is edi-
tor-in-chief of artforum.com. David is also 
editing a series of books on dance, which 
the Museum of Modern Art in New York 
will publish in the spring of 2016. David is 
thankful that The Ford Family Foundation 
helped get him on this track.

Class of 1997
Nathan Bubna
On July 2, Nathan’s wife, Brooke, gave birth 
to their fifth child, Annabelle. She joins 
siblings Adelle, age 9; Phineas (deceased); 
Elijah, 5; and Henry Moses, 3.

Class of 1998
Holly (Farring) Scholz
Holly recently moved from Springfield, 
Ore., to Redmond, Ore., with her husband 
and two sons in order to be closer to her 
parents. In September, she started work-
ing as a part-time newspaper reporter for 
the Central Oregonian in Prineville, cover-
ing schools, education and community 
news. Holly is happy to be back in her 
rural hometown community, working for 
the same small-town newspaper where her 
journalism career began in high school. 
She will continue to edit and produce the 
Ford Scholar Alumni News.

Amanda (Rogers) Thorpe
Amanda is a partner at Hughes, Rote, 
Brouhard and Thorpe, LLP in Grants 
Pass, Ore., and was elected to the Oregon 
Women Lawyers Board of Directors in May 
2015.

Class of 1999
Danielle (Quimby) Currey
Danielle successfully moved her medical 
practice into her brand-new clinic on June 
1, bringing on board another doctor as 
well as an acupuncturist. She continues 
to serve low-income families by providing 
high-quality medical care and education 
in the greater southeast-Portland area. 
Additionally, she traveled to San Francisco 
this year to speak at the National Psoriasis 
Foundation Research Symposium and 
National Volunteer Conference on the top-
ics of alternative medicine and the patient 
experience.

Brian Nebrensky
Brian recently became a grandfather to 
Raegan Mackenzie Kim.

Seth Ring
One of Seth’s films, POWGirls (https://
vimeo.com/134902221), is in the Portland 
Film Festival. Description: Over the course 
of one week, watch a group of girls ages 
15-19 realize their power, creativity and 
voice in media production through a film-
making workshop based out of MetroEast 
Community Media in Gresham, Ore., 
facilitated by POWFest (Portland Oregon 
Women’s Film Festival). Watch the growth 
of creative, tech-savvy leaders who will 
help realize gender equity in media indus-
tries. POWGirls is designed to foster the 
power of women in media.

Class of 2000
Zach Evenson
Zach received a Ph.D. in materials sci-
ence in 2012. He works as an instrument 
scientist at the Research Neutron Source 
Heinz Maier-Leibnitz (FRM II) in Munich, 
Germany. His research explores the atomic 
motions in complex liquid metal alloys by 
using beams of neutrons produced at the 
FRM II. He aims to better understand the 
atomic-scale properties of liquid metals 
and how these influence the formation of 
advanced structural materials, specifically 
metallic glasses. Before this position, he 
spent one and a half years as a postdoc-
toral research scientist at the German 
Aerospace Center in Cologne, Germany.

Class of 2001
Todd Gifford
The American Society of Implant and 
Reconstructive Dentistry (ASIRD) recently 
selected Todd into membership. Only 
15 percent of dentists in the U.S. restore 
more than five implants a year, and only a 
select few of these dentists are elected into 
ASIRD membership, which is by invitation 
only. Selection is based on specific training 
requirements and above-average clinical 
outcomes. He is committed to educating 
patients about dental implants and the 
importance of choosing an experienced 
surgeon and dental team. 

Class of 2002
Meghan (Bailey) Golden
Meghan married Kolby Golden in May.
 
Jennifer (Hurlimann) Gomes
Jennifer’s daughter and son are now nearly 
4 and 2 years old. She teaches English 

half-time at Scott Valley Junior High in 
Fort Jones, Calif., and teaches a remedial 
English class at College of the Siskiyous. 
She has started a lifestyle blog, www.
adomesticwildflower.com, full of Scholar-
approved living ideas.

Class of 2004
Sabrina Abbott
Sabrina and her husband, Alexander Golé, 
welcomed their first child, Mélanie Marie 
Golé, on Dec. 5, 2014. In addition to hav-
ing a child, Sabrina has been busy with her 
career as a painter, exhibiting artwork in 
both the United States and Europe.

Norma Kehdi
In August 2015, Norma graduated with a 
doctorate in clinical psychology. She was 
offered a postdoctoral fellowship at the 
University of Southern California, work-
ing with Disability Services and Programs 
as well as the USC Kortschak Center for 
Learning and Creativity, a program offer-
ing a modern approach to supporting 
student success. In the last year, she has 
volunteered with Arab youth refugees in 
Southern California, which is an endeavor 
she hopes to continue to pursue. She can’t 
speak enough to how The Ford Family 
Foundation helped begin her journey. Her 
thanks are endless.

Class of 2005
Violet Read
Violet earned a Master of Social Work in 
Community Practice from the Diana R. 
Garland School of Social Work at Baylor 
University in Waco, Texas, in May 2015.

Class of 2006
Rachael (Bochsler) Hills
Rachael and her husband, Gavin, wel-
comed their first baby, Jacqueline Hills, in 
March 2015. Rachael works as a pharmacist 
at the Silverton Hospital in Silverton, Ore.

Stephen Wilson and Desiree Valenzuela-
Wilson
Stephen and Desiree, both Class of 2006 
Ford Scholars, were married June 13, 
2015, in Mt. Shasta, Calif. Both graduates 
of Dunsmuir High School, they now live 
in Oakland, Calif. Desiree works for the 
Leukemia and Lymphoma Society as a 
senior campaign manager, and Stephen 
works at Perkville as a product manager.

Class of 2007
Karla Rascon-Garcia
After five years of various and exten-
sive volunteer trips overseas, Karla 
was accepted into graduate school at 
the University of Arizona this fall and 
has started her Master’s Degree in 
Development Practice.

Class of 2008
Mitchell Eastlick
Mitchell completed his Master’s Degree in 
recreation and sports sciences from Ohio 
University in May 2015.

Goldann Salazar
In June, Goldann became a research assis-
tant in the Center for Radiochemistry 

Milestones

jump to next page



Fall 2015   Alumni News	 page 7

Role-Model Alumni Sought for Bruce Award Nominations

“Being a dentist is not only about 
doing the perfect cavity preparation, 
it’s not only about making someone 
smile. It is a platform that enables 
me to do good for my community and 
that is what I value the most out of my 
career and hold closest to my heart,” 
says Dr. Olesya Salathe, the winner of 
the 2015 Gerald E. Bruce Community 
Service Award. 

The Ford Family Foundation 
President Anne Kubisch presented 
Salathe, from the Ford Scholar Class 
of 2001, with the award at the Ford 
Scholars Recognition Conference in 
Eugene on June 20. 

Gerald E. Bruce, the award’s name-
sake, was a close friend of Mr. Ford 
and one of The Foundation’s found-
ing directors. He envisioned a future 
where Ford Scholars were not only 
successful in their careers of choice 
but also acted as volunteers and civic 
leaders. 

The Foundation is seeking applica-
tions and nominations for the annual 
Gerald E. Bruce Community Service 
Award for Ford Scholar Alumni who are 
pillars in their community as entrepre-
neurs, philanthropists and role models 
for future generations. Ford Scholars 
from the Classes of 1994 through 
2006 are eligible to be nominated. 
Nominations may be submitted on 
behalf of one’s self or by a fellow Ford 
Scholar and are due by Nov. 11, 2015.

The selected recipient will receive 
a plaque and a $5,000 grant to a non-
profit organization of their choice 
at the Ford Scholars Recognition 
Conference in Eugene on June 25, 
2016.

Nominators and applicants will 
be entered into a drawing for a $25 
Amazon gift card.

Visit the Ford Scholar Alumni 
Association website for the nomina-
tion form, www.FordScholarAlumni.
com, under the “Get Involved” tab. 
Call the Foundation Scholarship Office 
at 877-864-2872 or e-mail fordscholar-
ships@tfff.org for more information.

Research at Oregon Health and Science 
University.

Class of 2010
Zander Albertson
This fall, Zander began a two-year envi-
ronmental studies master’s program at 
Western Washington University, where 
he also serves as a teaching assistant for 
the department. 

Ashley DeSautel-Barth
Ashley passed the National Council 
Licensure Examination (NCLEX) three 
weeks after attaining her Bachelor 
of Science in nursing and became a 
licensed registered nurse. She was cho-
sen for Salem Hospital’s competitive 
New Grad RN Residency Program and 
now works as an emergency department 
registered nurse. She loves every minute 
of it!

Milestones
Continued from previous page

Anne Kubisch presents Class of 2001 Ford 
Scholar Alumna Olesya Salathe with the Gerald 
E. Bruce Community Service Award on June 
20, 2015.

New Board Members Inducted
The spring 2015 Ford Scholar Alumni Association elections resulted in wel-
coming some new members to our board of directors.

President: Mary Chuinard – Class of 2002 
Secretary: Alexandra Kihn-Stang – Class of 2008  
At-large Member: Adam Martin – Class of 2009 
At-large Member: Emilie Jensen – Class of 2009 
At-large Member: Rebecca (Sullivan) Fallihee – Class of 2005

The new members were inducted in July and will serve two-year terms.
Nominations for the offices of vice president, treasurer and four members at 
large positions open in January.

Ford Scholar Alumni Association Board of Directors (back to front): Logan Smith, Marshall 
Curry, Adam Martin, Rebecca Fallihee, Emilie Jensen, Secretary Alexandra Kihn-Stang, Vice 
President Kirsten Yamada, President Mary Chuinard, Treasurer Toni Kelich and Danielle 
Currey. Not pictured: Michelle Bolduc Culaba.
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Keeping Connected!
Learn more about the Ford Scholar Alumni Association  
online by visiting www.FordScholarAlumni.com or by  
e-mailing communications@fordscholaralumni.com.

Update your contact information (especially your  
e-mail address!) by logging in to www.MyFordInfo.org, 
or by contacting the Scholarship Office directly:

The Ford Family Foundation Scholarship Office 
440 East Broadway, Suite 200, Eugene, OR 97401
Call toll free: 877-864-2872
In Eugene: 541-485-6211
E-mail: fordscholarships@tfff.org

Find us on Facebook!
Join the FSAA Facebook Group. Search 
“FSAA” or type in www.Facebook.com/
groups/FordAlumni/. Also join the Facebook Group 
for the Ford Family Scholarships by searching “Ford 
Family-Scholarships” or type in www.Facebook.com/
FordFamilyScholarshipPrograms.

LinkedIn
Search Groups for “Ford Scholars Professional 
Network” and click “Join.”


